NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 
STAFF FROM THE SANTA BARBARA COUNTY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT WILL BE IN CUYAMA TO DISCUSS THE PROPOSED EXPANSION OF THE OZENA SAND AND GRAVEL MINE IN VENTURA COUNTY AND THE ADEQUACY OF THE DRAFT NEGATIVE DECLARATION THAT HAS BEEN PREPARED FOR THE PROJECT PURSUANT TO THE CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT (CEQA)
Project Description:
The applicant proposes to expand an existing sand and gravel mining operation by opening a new 15 acre excavation pond adjacent to the Cuyama River, increasing existing truck trips from 66 Average Daily Trips (ADT) (100 maximum trips in 24-hours (DT)), to 132 ADT (200 DT), extend the project permit life from July 2006 to July 2011, change the start of truck loadings from 3:00 am currently to 6:00 am, add a rock cutting plant and asphalt/concrete recycling, and require that all new traffic only use SR-33 north into Santa Barbara County.
Project Location:
The site is located on the 632-acre Ozena Valley Ranch, which is located approximately 1.2 miles east/northeast of Highway 33 on Lockwood Valley Road, in the unincorporated area of Ventura County.

Public Hearing and Comment:  The Ventura County Resource Management Agency is soliciting comments on the adequacy and completeness of the analysis and proposed mitigation measures described in the Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration.  Such comments are due by August 14, 2006 and a hearing before the Ventura County Planning Commission is planned for September 14, 2006 to consider project approval.  Interested parties should contact the Case Planner, Scott Ellison immediately at (805) 654-2495 or scott.ellison@ventura.org.  


In addition, staff from the Santa Barbara County Planning and Development Department will be available to meet with area residents on Tuesday August 8, 2006 from 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm at the Cuyama Valley Recreation District office located at 4885 Primero Street in Cuyama (next to the Buckhorn).  The purpose of this meeting is to help notify and inform area residents of the proposed project and how to best to participate in the review process.  We hope to see you on Tuesday the 8th, but if you are unable to attend the meeting please feel free to contact Gary Kaiser at (805) 934-6259 or gkaiser@co.santa-barbara.ca.us.   
